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Called Council Meeting Minutes

A Called Meeting for the above-named Council was held on December 21, 2023, at 
1:30 p.m.at the Sunrise Beach Civic Center, 124 Sunrise Drive, 
Sunrise Beach Village, Texas 78643-9283.

1. 
Call to Order and Establishment of Quorum.

Mayor Stewart called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. and announced a quorum was present. Councilmembers Mike Byrd, John Schwin, Ann Starr, Rob Hardy and Mayor Pro Tem Gower were present. There were twenty-eight, (28) citizen attendees present. Also in attendance were Comptroller Sandy Penshorn, Police Chief Laurie Brock, Police Sergeant Steve Harris, Code Enforcement Officer Danyelle Morgan, Water Department Supervisor Sean Schreiber, and City Secretary Janie Crumpler. 
2. Pledge to the American Flag…                                                                                                            

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, one nation under God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all.                                                                                                                         

Pledge to the Texas Flag…

Honor the Texas flag: I pledge allegiance to thee, Texas, one state under God, one and indivisible.

3. Citizens to be heard.

There were five (5) citizens signed up to speak.  
Llano County Commissioner Pct. 1, Peter Jones spoke first who announced there are 3 elections that are running opposed. 
Marquis Cantu spoke, stating he is running for Sheriff of Llano County. 

Sam Silver spoke regarding her running for election as PCT 1, Justice of the Peace

Jay (JJ) McGranahan spoke in favor of the Pickleball courts. 
Jean Glass spoke wanting to substitute Cindy Daly for Max Melcher’s position on the Planning & Zoning Board.  Mayor Stewart expressed her concern regarding the protocol for replacement and advised the item to be tabled for now.  
4. Consent Items:

a. Minutes of the Stated Meeting of November 16, 2023; and
b. Ad Valorem Tax Collection Report for November FY 2023; and Financial Report for October FY 2023, Water/Utility; and

c. Financial Report for October FY 2023, city; and

d. Code Compliance Report November FY 2023; and

e. 
Building Permit Report November FY 2023; and

f. 
Police Department Report November FY 2023; and

g. 
Budget Report for Water/Utility November FY 2023, and

h. 
Budget Report for November FY 2023, city; and

i. 
Water Department Report November, FY 2023, 

Items 4c, 4d, 4h, & 4I were pulled for further discussion by Councilmember Schwin; after his questions, Mayor Pro Tem Gower made a motion to accept the consent items as presented.  Councilmember Byrd seconded the motion.  Unanimous vote. Motion Passed unanimously.  
5. Discussion and/or possible action on request from property owner, Brian Benke, to uncombine lots 161 & 162 located at 318 Park Lane, that is combined at this time, located in Unit GSLE.  Code Enforcement Officer Danyelle Morgan presented the item stating the property had previously been combined but now the owners are requesting the property be uncombined so they may sell one of the lots.   
Councilmember Schwin made a motion to approve the uncombining of the lots.  Councilmember Hardy seconded the motion.  Unanimous Vote.  Motion passed unanimously. 
6. 
Discussion and/or possible action on permit extension for 107 Winding Way, requested by property owner David Phillips. Code Enforcement Officer Danyelle Morgan presented the item stating the property is currently under construction, with the original permit being obtained in 2019.  Morgan stated she noticed the property did not have a certificate of occupancy and spoke with the property owners, who advised the house was not being occupied and only the interior of the house was left to complete. Mayor Pro Tem Gower made a motion to approve the permit extension. Councilmember Starr seconded. The motion was withdrawn. After discussion, Council advised Code Enforcement Officer Danyelle Morgan to speak with the property owner who would need to request a new permit.  No action was taken on this item. 

7. Discussion and/or possible action on permit extension for 222 Stribling Drive, 
requested by property owner Russell and Kelly Eckhardt. Code Enforcement 
Officer Danyelle Morgan presented the item.  Morgan stated this property exterior had 
been completed but the interior is not.  Morgan stated the property owner has 
requested an extension.  Mayor Pro Tem Gower made a motion to extend the 
permit for 6 months.  Councilmember Hardy seconded the motion.  After 
discussion, this motion was later withdrawn. Another motion was made by 
Councilmember Schwin to seek legal counsel to see if there is a way possible 
to grant the extension. Mayor Pro Tem Gower seconded the motion.  
Unanimous Vote.  
Motion passed
8. Discussion and/or possible action on Resolution 263.1 and update on pickleball 
Courts. This item was presented by Mayor Stewart who stated the difference 
between this resolution and the original resolution was the location of the building of 
the pickleball court would be moved to Timber Cove Park & putting the control of the 
court under the city. Councilmember Schwin made a motion to approve 
Resolution 263.1 as presented.  Unanimous Vote.  Motion passed. 

9. Discussion and/or possible action on Updated Letter of Appointments.  
Presented by Mayor Stewart.  Motion was made by Mayor Pro Tem Gower to 
approve letter of Appointments as presented.  Councilmember Schwin 
seconded. Unanimous Vote. Motion passed. 

10. Discussion and/or possible action on funding the expense of replacing the rear City Hall AC unit. Presented by Code Compliance Officer Danyelle Morgan. Stating the HVAC system at City Hall in the back half (rear) of the building had stopped working.  Morgan stated mold was in the duct work. 
Morgan presented two bids, one (Option 1) from Kingsland AC and (Option 2) from Clarkson & Co., which included the recommended replacement of duct work and a variable speed motor which would help with the mold.  Compliance Officer Morgan recommended Option 2.  A motion was made by Councilmember Schwin to accept bid Option 2 with Clarkson & Co, motion later amended to include the additional cost of replacing the supply plenum, with funds to be used out of the reserve account.  The motion was seconded by Councilmember Byrd, and he also amended his second to include the replacement of the plenum. Unanimous Vote. Motion passed. 

11. Discussion and/or possible action on selling the Bobcat skid steer.  Code 
Enforcement Officer Danyelle Morgan presented the item stating they had attempted to 
repair the skid steer on several occasions, but it still did not operate correctly.  A 
motion was made by Councilmember Schwin to sell the skid steer, it was 
seconded by Councilmember Byrd. Unanimous Vote. Motion passed. 
12. Discussion and/or possible action on acceptance of the party’s agreement on 
the 
terms 
of the swing bridge located at 815 Sandy Mountain Drive and 
concurrence with approval of any necessary permits re: same. Mayor Stewart 
Presented this item, stating that both parties had come to an agreement regarding 
the swing bridge.  Ann Starr made a motion to accept the agreement as 
presented.  Councilmember Byrd seconded.  Unanimous Vote 
Motion 
passed. 
13. 
Discussion and/or possible action on the city parks. The item was presented by Councilmember Hardy, who stated he had received complaints regarding nonresidents using Sunrise Beach Parks, with no recuperation of expenses. Councilmember Hardy suggested starting a parks committee be considered. No action was taken on this item. 
14. Update on ARP Project. Items 14 & 15 combined and presented by Councilmember Byrd. Councilmember Byrd advised HR Green Phase 1 should be completed soon. 
15. Update on Generator Project. Items 14 & 15 combined and presented by Councilmember Byrd. Byrd explained the electronics for the soft start on the generators were not yet in place but were scheduled to be installed in the next week and then training of the employees could go forward. 
16. Announcements. 
17. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:03 pm. 
________________________________________ 

Janie Crumpler, City Secretary
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